

American Postal Workers Union, AFL-CIO

1300 L Street, NW, Washington, DC 20005

William Burrus Executive Vice President (202) 842-4246

National Executive Board

Moe Biller

William Burrus
Executive Vice President

Douglas C. Holbrook

rt L. Tunstall Director, Clerk Division James W. Lingberg

Donald A. Ross
Director, MVS Division

strial Relations Director

Director, Maintenance Division

Secretary-Treasurer

June 22, 1995

Dear Mr. Vegliante:

I am enclosing a copy of a pamphlet distributed by the National Alliance at the Cincinnati BMC. I have highlighted sections that are objectionable and are not in keeping with their rights to solicit membership among postal employees.

I am aware of the litigation after enactment of the Postal Reform Act permitting the National Alliance to solicit members, but this right does not extend to misrepresentation to employees of rights of representation. I request that instructions be issued to the National Alliance that their right to solicit membership does not extend to misrepresentation.

Executive Vice President

Thank you for your attention to this matter.

Sincerely,

Thank you for your attention to this

Regional Coordinators James P. Williams

George N. McKeithen Director, SDM Division

Central Region

Jim Burke
Eastern Region

Elizabeth "Liz" Powell Northeast Region

Terry Stapleton Southern Region

Raydell R. Moore Western Region Anthony J. Vegliante Labor Relations 475 L'Enfant Plaza, SW Washington, DC 20260

WB:rb opeiu#2 afl-cio

cc:T Acra



July 19, 1995

Mr. James McGee President National Alliance of Postal & Federal Employees 1628 11th Street, N.W. Washington, DC 20001-5011

Dear Mr. McGee:

Recently, it was brought to our attention that a pamphlet being distributed by the National Alliance at the Cincinnati BMC contains language that may lead postal employees to erroneously believe that the Alliance may represent employees "in grievance procedures" and that Alliance stewards are able to "adjust [grievances] with first-line supervisors."

I trust that when these pamphlets are distributed, employees are being advised that only postal unions recognized and certified at the national level may represent employees in grievance proceedings, and that the Alliance is not one of the unions.

Please let me know if you have any further questions in this matter.

Sincerely,

Anthony J. Vegliante

Manager

Contract Administration (APWU/NPMHU)

cc: William Burrus
Executive Vice President
American Postal Workers
Union, AFL-CIO

475 L'ENFANT PLAZA SW WASHINGTON DC 20260-4100